
Please note the following restrictions for the Howard University exam in December due to a travel ban 
imposed by the District of Columba. All candidates registering for this exam must comply with the 
following instructions. No exceptions will be made. 
 

1. If you are coming from a state listed on the travel ban you will need to comply with the 
following instructions: 
 
The quarantine policy requires candidates to take two COVID-19 Tests. The first must be 
submitted via email and be taken 3-5 days before their arrival to Washington D.C. Once in the 
area, each candidate must take and email one more negative COVID-19 test within 3-5 days of 
arriving. The second test must be submitted by Tuesday, December 1st, 2020. There will be no 
exceptions to this policy and those who are unable to adhere to these requirements will not be 
allowed to take the exam. Please email results to jezelle.sonnier@howard.edu. 

 
2. If you are not coming from a state listed on the travel ban you will still need to comply with 

the following instructions: 
 
All candidates must send in a negative COVID-19 test taken 5-7 days prior to your exam date. 
Please email results to jezelle.sonnier@howard.edu.  
 

District of Columbia travel ban as of November 2nd, 2020: 
 
Alaska 
Arkansas 
Alabama 
Arizona 
California 
Colorado 
Connecticut 
Delaware 
Florida 
Georgia 
Idaho 
Illinois 
Indiana 
Iowa 
Kansas 
Kentucky 
Louisiana 
Massachusetts 
Michigan 
Minnesota  
Mississippi 

Missouri 
Montana 
Nebraska 
Nevada 
New Jersey 
New Mexico 
North Carolina 
North Dakota 
Ohio 
Oklahoma 
Oregon 
Pennsylvania 
Rhode Island 
South Carolina 
South Dakota 
Tennessee 
Texas 
Utah 
West Virginia 
Wisconsin 
Wyoming 

 
You can access the most recent list of states on the travel ban by referring to the following link; 
https://washington.org/dc-information/coronavirus-travel-update-washington-dc 
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